At the meeting of the Parish Council held on Monday 19th March 2012 there were present; Mr G Wade (Chairman), Mr P Ball, Mr J Nichols, Mrs T Townend, Mr S Rees, Mr M Straw, Mr J Blowers, Mr B Shelton, Mr P Button, Cllr M Barnard, Cllr C Law & Cllr P Ashdown. Seven parishioners were also present.
Apologies were received from Mrs G Soanes & PCSO S Kershaw
Approval of minutes The minutes of the previous meeting held on 20th February 2012 were approved and signed.
Declaration of interests Mrs Townend declared an interest in the planning application from Tredwell Developments Ltd for the redevelopment of the Walton Garage site.
Clerk’s Report
· WDC Pest Control made a second visit to the village hall on 29th February and reported that the rats and mice have gone.  The clerk has received a copy of the treatment report and is still awaiting the invoice.
· The clerk wrote to the owners of Holly Barn regarding trimming their hedge which backs on to the sharp bend along Market Lane, as raised during the last meeting.  An email was received from the resident raising some other concerns and this is a separate item on the agenda.
· The clerk was also contacted the residents at Navan, Lound Road regarding their hedge which is overgrown on to the footpath and this has now been trimmed.
· The fallen tree along Parkhill has been removed thanks to Paul Button
· Simon Briggs from SCC is arranging a site meeting with Anglian Water regarding Market Lane drainage issues, hopefully the clerk will be able to update further at the next meeting. 
.
15 Minutes for Parishioners input 
· Mr Ffitch has received an email from Simon Briggs at SCC to confirm that the junction of Market Lane/A12 is due to be resurfaced this year.

· The fallen tree still hasn’t been removed from the Barkis Meadow pond.  Chairman Wade advised that this is still on the agenda to be done.

· Mrs Edwards publicly voiced her thanks to the Community Payback Scheme for the good work they have done recently in clearing and tidying the Millennium Green.

Other Parish Business. (Parish Councillors)
· Mr Straw has received complaints regarding parking problems along The Street particularly with cars parking on the pavements.  The clerk will contact PCSO Kershaw regarding this matter.

· Mr Straw also raised the issue of the dangers faced by horse riders by speeding cars citing a recent accident outside Somerleyton Hall where a rider fell and was knocked unconscious after her horse was startled by a speeding car.  This is a common problem around the village and again the clerk will contact PCSO Kershaw.

· Mr Ball updated the financial position which shows a reserve of £2,200 at the end of the financial year.

· Mrs Townend followed on from the issue regarding parking problems along The Street and suggested resident parking permits.  Cllr Law advised that this would be very difficult to enforce and that a Traffic Regulation Order (TRO) is required.

· Mr Wade reported water gushing out along Queensway/Lowestoft Road during recent heavy rainfall.  Cllr Ashdown will contact the relevant authority to look at this.
· Mr Shelton reported that the Millennium Beacon seat has now been fixed down and he hopes to paint it soon.

· Mr Button has received a complaint from a local farmer that members of the public are walking all over farmland as there are insufficient footpath signs. Cllr Barnard offered to liaise with the farmer concerned to arrange for more signs to be made available.

· Mr Button has been made aware that the access gate from the football field to adjoining farmland is not locked and children are running across the fields.  Mr Shelton offered to look at this and obtain a new lock if necessary. 
· Mr Button advised that the debris from the ditch clearing has now been removed from the football field.  He will need help to move by hand the debris left on the Millennium Green to a more accessible spot for his machinery to enable him to remove it.  The clerk will contact the Community Payback Scheme to ask them to help with this.

· The notice board is becoming more unstable.  The clerk hasn’t yet received an update from the prison regarding the new one that they are making for us and it was suggested that if this was not imminent then we should look to go elsewhere eg SOLD.  The clerk will contact the prison again along these lines.

Police Report.  
· There were no recorded crimes for either Blundeston or Flixton during February.
· There has been some fly-tipping on the pit at the rear of Lowestoft Rd; a fridge freezer and other small items were dumped there.
· PCSO Kershaw & Sgt Wright spoke to the owner of a dog that reportedly chased two females to keep it under control; no crime was committed.

· There have been several incidents of problems with parking by the school including parents parking in the lay-by, mounting the pavement, double parking, reversing on to the pavement and turning round in the school entrance.  PCSO Kershaw attended the school and was told of a stand off between two drivers as no one would back up.  She also spoke to a few parents regarding parking and was told that the main reason they parked so near to the school was due to time and health issues. She met with Simon Briggs from SCC Highways to discuss what could be done to ease the parking outside the school and has also spoken to the head teacher. The main issue is that there are so many vehicles in a very narrow road and where the pavements were also narrow. PCSO Kershaw has spoken to committee members from the school and advised that ‘A boards’ be placed near the lay-by with wording similar to ‘PARKING HERE ENDANGERS THE LIFE OF A CHILD’.  Theses boards have been successful at other schools. Other solutions to alleviate the problem and make it safer for the children would be double yellow lines outside the entrance to the school which would result in no vehicle parking except disabled, a trial period of a voluntary one way scheme along Church Road ending at Pound Lane and more double yellow lines at the entrance.  Simon Briggs has requested that this matter be put on the agenda for the next highways meeting and that Mike Barnard, Paul Ashdown and Colin Law, representatives from SCC and WDC, are aware of the problems. Finally PCSO Kershaw spoke to the head teacher with regard to stagger the times children finish school but this is unworkable due to older or younger siblings.
District Councillor report
· The appeal for the redevelopment of the Red Lion site has been dismissed.

· Cllr Ashdown had a site visit with Chris Green at Tomara, Lound Road and suggested some possible minor alterations which would have some significant effect on the whole project, ie. slight change in the site position, possible reduced overall roof height and maybe colour of brick and perhaps some sympathetic rendering to minimise the overall street impact. This matter is still ongoing.
County Councillor report
· Cllr Barnard advised that £26m has been saved due to closing various council offices and relocating staff and also by transferring services such as care homes and school meals to private companies.
· The loose kerbstone reported in Orchard Close during January is being repaired this week.
· The missing horse sign along market Lane will be replaced shortly.
· Cllr Law advised that Norfolk, Suffolk & Essex have joined together to form economic links with China.  He will be traveling to China later this week as a representative of Suffolk to cement relations with the Chinese to promote Waveney as a renewable energy sector in order to bring investment and work to this area.
Play Park Report from RoSPA

The play park annual safety inspection report by RoSPA has been received and a copy emailed to all Parish Councillors.  All equipment was reported as being ‘low risk’.  Mr Rees offered to follow up any minor repairs suggested and report back at the next meeting.  Cllr Ashdown will organise a similar report for the skate park.

Bend at Market Lane

Following on from the last meeting the clerk wrote to the residents of Holly Barn asking that the hedge at the rear of their property be trimmed as it overhangs the road and obscures the views of drivers around the sharp bend.  Chairman Wade read out an email received from Mrs Clark of Holly Barn in response to the letter sent.  Mrs Clark is willing to arrange for the hedge to be trimmed but states that it is nesting season and so not the ideal time of year to do this.  Also she will have to arrange some form of traffic control to ensure the safety of the contractor on the sharp bend.  Mrs Clark also raised concerns about drivers regularly speeding around the bend and wonders if some sort of safety measure could be implemented.

The email was discussed and Parish Councillors advised that if a hedge is deemed to be dangerous to road users then it has to be cut regardless of the time of year.  The safety of this bend has been discussed in the past and SCC advised last year that the white lines are due to be repainted.  Concerns were also raised regarding the chickens in the road outside Holly Barn.  The clerk will write back to Mrs Clark asking her to arrange for the hedge to be trimmed and will also contact Simon Briggs again about the white lines and what other safety measures can be implemented. 
Furze Common
Mr Nichols has been liaising with Jane Moir who is awaiting a draft agreement from England & Co solicitors.  
Planning
· Mr & Mrs Mitchell, Jonway Lodge, Church Rd – construction of a two storey rear extension and single storey added to existing garden room -approved
· Mr & Mrs Chilvers, Meadow View, Lowestoft Rd – construction of a single storey rear extension – approved
· Mr A Brown, Havisham House, 8 Dickens Court – construction of a single storey rear extension - approved

· Tredwell Developments Ltd – construction of 14 houses on the former Walton Garage site – approved.  There is sufficient parking provided with the properties so should not contribute to the parking problems along The Street and the development should not impact on the overall street scene.  The Parish Council are keen for this site to be developed as it has become an ‘eyesore’ along this stretch of road and have been advised that the redevelopment will start immediately if planning permission is granted by WDC.
· Confirmation of permission granted by WDC regarding Highview, Lowestoft Rd.

Finances 
The following finances were approved;

· Mrs M Ball  (Clerk’s salary & telephone Feb plus printer ink)  £121.00
· Waveney Norse – annual RoSPA Report re playpark £72.00

· Mr J Nichols – Broadband allowance (Jan-Mar) £25-00

Correspondence 
· March issue of Clerks & Councils Direct

· Suffolk Acre Membership Renewal for 2012-13

· Broads Authority – Preparation of Broads Site Specific Policies DPD

· BDO – Audit Briefing Winter 2012
· Broads Authority – non-native species alert

· Letter of thanks from Keith Cooper for the donation from the Locality Budget for security fencing.
The next meeting will be held on 16th April 2012.
There being no further business the meeting closed at 8.55pm

